
 
 

Kameoka Zero Single-use Plastic Waste Declaration 
 

The increasingly serious problem of marine plastic pollution is 
having a huge impact on the marine ecosystem, affecting fishes and seabirds, 
and has become a global issue. Even in Kameoka, it is of great concern that 
the problem of single-use plastic waste such as plastic bottles and plastic 
bags in large amounts, would affect even the diverse river ecosystem which 
boasts pristine waters that serve as the habitat for the city’s representative 
fish “Ayumodoki” (Japanese kissing loach). This concern is well warranted as 
the current waste problem is already posing a significant impact on the 
natural landscape including that of the Hozugawa River, the living 
environment, and tourism. 

 
It is necessary to tackle and address this issue on an individual level. 

Furthermore, this issue at hand is not something that we can solve unless 
we implement initiatives that promote individual action in cooperation with 
other cities domestically and internationally and create a foundation for 
further sustainable actions. 

 
The world at present is racing towards the reduction of disposable 

plastic waste. In 2012, the first marine litter summit in an inland 
municipality was held in Kameoka city, to convey measures to eliminate 
marine litter from the “Mother River: the Hozugawa River”. By furthering 
such measures, we aim to bring everyone together to create a society with 
zero single-use plastic waste by 2030. In addition, we will realize the goal of 
being a “world-class environmentally advanced city” that integrates efforts 
to conserve the natural environment and vitalize the regional economy. 
 
 

December 13th, 2018 
 

Katsuragawa, Takahiro (Mayor of Kameoka) 
Minato, Yasutaka (Kameoka City Council Chair) 




